Town of Swampscott

OFFICE OF THE

Board of Health

ELIHU THOMSON ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

SWAMPSCOTT, MASSACHUSETTS 01907

A meeting of the Board of Health was posted and held on September 12, 2017 in the 2nd Floor Conference Room of the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue. Attending this meeting were Chairperson, Maryann Hartmann, Emily Cilley, and Allison Oxton also attending was Jeffrey Vaughan, Health Director. Minutes of the August meeting were accepted to record.

Crowne Point Condominium asked for a pool variance to allow no lifeguard during the off-season.

Allison Oxton made a motion to accept the variance as requested, Emily Cilley seconded the motion.

TOBACCO COMPLIANCE

On August 24, 12017, a tobacco compliance team from the North Shore/ Cape Ann visited the service station at 357 Essex Street where the test subject asked for a pack of cigarettes, Mohamed Gouriguib, Manager who was on duty at the time sold the cigarettes without checking for I.D. This is the locations second offense, first being August 2014. Massachusetts state law requires identification for age 27 or under. Manager asked for waiver since 2nd offense states \$200. fine and seven days of all tobacco products off shelves and stored.

Emily Cilley rejected the managers request making motion to move forward with second offense. Allison Oxton seconded the motion, Marianne Hartman agreed unanimously.

Jeff Vaughan explained the procedure to Mohammed to start Thurs September 14, 2017 through September 20, 2017 and pay the fine before lifting. Tobacco could then again be sold September 21, 2017.

RECREATIONAL CAMP

All recreational camps must have someone First Aid Certified, and a physical from their doctor. There are some camps who were not aware. Marianne Hartman suggests that these forms be available online for the start-up of the camp season. Marianne Hartman will also speak to the Superintendent's office to add these forms into the registration at the time of application. More discussion on this matter will take place at the next meeting.

Board of Health, Emily Cilley, has met with Ron Mendez regarding information going to social media. Marianne Hartman spoke to Amy O'Connor from the School Committee several times.

Jeff Vaughan stated that the Town is walking through all schools, Hadley included and will be forming reports. Allison Oxton stated that in 2013 the air-quality was questioned. Emily Cilley asked what if anything had been done and was informed that there were only recommendations. Marianne Hartman will meet with Amy O'Connor and suggest they might need to form a Sub-committee. Jeff Vaughan will follow-up with Mike Scola.

NEW BUSINESS

Complaint has been received that the MBTA bus idles for extended time (more than 5 min) at Fisherman's Beach. Jeff will call the MBTA to report the matter

Marianne Hartman made a motion to adjourn Emily Cilley seconded.

Respectfully submitted.

Linda L. Paster

Substitute Clerk